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December 12, 2014  
 
Dr. B. Henry, MD, MPH  
Deputy Provincial Health Officer  
British Columbia 
#501 - 100 Park Royal South 
West Vancouver, BC, V7T-1A2 
 
Dear Dr. Henry,  
 

Non-Thermal Radio Frequency Radiation. 
 
It is every informed British Columbian’s earnest hope that you will be selected to 
succeed the inexcusably ignorant, heartless and corrupt Dr. Perry Kendall, whose 
legacy shows that throughout his 15 year tenure as PHO, he allowed himself to stay 
insulated/isolated from what honest eminent scientists (those not paid by industry) 
around the world know is proving to be the scourge of mankind: non-thermal radiation. 
This is the radiation emitted by all of today’s wireless devices, e.g., baby monitors, 
Smart Meters, cell phone, cordless phones, cell phone towers, Wi-Fi routers, laptop and 
tablet computers, etc.! Instead of educating himself on non-thermal radiation, which 
honest scientists say now blankets virtually every community on earth, Dr. Perry Kendall 
shamefully chose to simply climb into bed with Health Canada’s corrupt Radiation 
Protection Bureau (“RPB”) and its equally corrupt international ‘partners’ (see below). 
Historically, the RPB and its partners have stubbornly refused to recognize that non-
thermal radiation is harmful to people, flora and fauna. Collectively, they all preach that: 
“If the radiation does not heat the skin, it cannot be harmful”! 
 
On the premise that you will become British Columbia’s next PHO, honest people 
everywhere pray that you will seize this opportunity to be the first PHO in Canada to 
finally acknowledge that non-thermal radiation does exist, and that it truly is the scourge 
of mankind! Because of Dr. Perry Kendall’s disgraceful and heartless dereliction of duty 
over these past 15-years, British Columbians and all flora and fauna in the province 
have been forced to endure excessive amounts of low-level, pulsed, non-thermal radio 
frequency radiation emitted by today’s constellation of wireless devices – the latest and 
most dangerous of which are wireless Smart Meters in “meshed-networked” 
communities!  
 
Dr. Henry, you may already know that honest scientists around the world have long 
claimed there is a direct correlation between the growth of wireless radio devices and 
the epidemic growth rates of most of today’s major illnesses and diseases, e.g., 
cancers, Autism, ADD, Alzheimer’s, Parkinson’s, ALS, to name but a few. They know 
that the central nervous system and the immune system are particularly susceptible to 
EMRs and EMFs. No honest person anywhere can possibly dispute the evidence, for it 
truly is overwhelming!   
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Throughout his 15 years in office, Dr. Perry Kendall has steadfastly refused to admit 
that:  
1. Low-level, pulsed non-thermal radio frequency radiation (RFR), the kind emitted by 

all of today’s wireless devices (see list above), is harmful to humans as well as to all 
flora and fauna! Inexcusably, Dr. Perry Kendall also stubbornly refuses to 
acknowledge that pregnant women, embryos, children, the sick and the elderly are 
particularly vulnerable to this pernicious form of radiation – which honest scientists 
globally have been warning governments about for decades! 

 
2. Or that Extremely Low Frequency (ELF) power-line (60 Hz) electro-magnetic fields 

(EMFs) are equally harmful to people as well as to all flora and fauna. EMFs are 
present wherever there is electricity: in household wiring, household appliances, 
tools, machinery, high voltage transmission and distribution lines, power sub 
stations, etc. Again, honest scientists have long known that magnetic fields as weak 
as 4 mG (milli-Guass) are associated with childhood Leukemia! Yet Dr. Kendall, like 
his corrupt masters in Health Canada’s RPB, flatly refuses to acknowledge that 
EMFs – at any level - are harmful. For that reason, British Columbians - and all 
Canadians – are forced to endure magnetic fields of literally ANY strength – even 
1000 mG or more! Contrast this with Russia, who have the lowest/safest limits in the 
world, who allow its citizens to be exposed to just 1.5 mG, or Sweden’s, the country 
with the 2nd lowest/safest limits - 2.5 mG! Yet somehow Dr. Kendall manages to 
stubbornly defend Safety Code 6, always preaching that it is safe!  
   

3. Or that there is such a thing as electro-hypersensitivity or “EHS.” Instead, Dr. Perry 
Kendall continues to blindly and obediently echo whatever his corrupt masters in 
Health Canada say. Neither Health Canada nor their disingenuous colleagues in 
IEEE/ICES/FCC (Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers/ International 
Committee on Electromagnetic Safety/Federal Communication Committee), will 
admit that such a condition exists! First identified in 1932 by German scientists, EHS 
has been widely treated in Russia, European and other countries beginning in 1935. 
Even a former Director General of the WHO, Dr. Gro Harlem Brundtland, MD, MPH, 
who earlier still had been a two-time Prime Minister of Norway, admitted in 2002, 
that she suffers from EHS. Even the corrupt WHO now recognizes it! In Sweden, 
EHS is officially recognized as a disability, so employers and building owners are 
expected to try to rectify the problems and sufferers may be entitled to disability 
benefits. While EHS is not an accepted medical diagnosis yet, the Canadian Human 
Rights Commission recognizes it as an environmental sensitivity and classes it as a 
disability. But not Dr. Kendall nor Health Canada nor their bedmates!  
 

Had Dr. Perry Kendall not been BC’s PHO for these past 15 years -   
1. None of today’s wireless devices would have been permitted into this province 

without having undergone prior independent  science-based testing to prove it was 
safe for use by or on the public. To this day, Dr. Perry Kendall appears not to realize 
that cell phones still have never been tested for safety - anywhere! 
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2. British Columbians would know that the radiation from ALL devices is cumulative; it 
all adds up, much as smoke does in a room where increasingly more smoking 
people enter the room. 

3. British Columbians would know that the harm done to brain cells by the pulsed non-
thermal radiation emitted by a cell phone is also cumulative; it too adds up. 
Scientists know that the time accumulated by someone using a cell phone for just  ½ 
hour per day for 10 years adds up to about 1640 hours, by which time their chances 
of getting a brain tumor have doubled!  

4. British Columbians would know that children’s brains absorb about 5X as much 
radiation as does an adult’s.  

5. British Columbians would have been warned that every cell phone manufacturer has 
a warning posted in its Owner’s Manual warning the owner not to hold or keep the 
cell phone anywhere from 5/8” (Apple) to 0.98” (Blackberry) or 1” (Motorola) from 
any part of their body – not just the head!  

6. British Columbians would have been advised that even corrupt Health Canada had 
recently modified its website such that it now recommends that parents encourage 
their children to limit their time on cell phones, to use speaker phone whenever 
possible, and to opt instead for texting;   

7. Cell phone towers would not be permitted on daycare centres, schools, hospitals, 
seniors’ homes, residential buildings, apartment buildings, libraries, etc. (It appears 
that Dr. Kendall is still unaware that President Bill Clinton wrote a Memorandum in 
1995 stating that cell phone towers should not be placed near schools or residential 
areas! Or that the Russian federal government imposes a 2 Km “no-man’s land” 
around cell towers, within which no one can work or live!)  

8. Wi-Fi would not be permitted on or in any of the above facilities;  
9. Wi-Fi routers in schools are far more powerful than those used in homes. 
10. BCUC would not have been permitted to even consider let alone approve Fortis 

BC’s application to install wireless Smart Meters!  
11. The many citizens of BC who have had their electricity unceremoniously 

disconnected by a cruel and heartless BC Hydro would have been saved from such 
uncivilized treatment - at the hands of their very own provincial electric utility!  

12. BC Hydro would not have been allowed to conduct itself as if it were the Mafia: 
referring to its reprehensible and odious  “legacy” fees which it unilaterally imposes 
on those informed citizens who refuse to allow a Class 2B (“Possible”) carcinogen 
spewing Smart Meter on their home.   
 

Dr. Henry, I implore you on behalf of people, flora and fauna everywhere, but especially 
those here in British Columbia to:  
1. Uphold your Hippocratic Oath: protect all people, fauna and flora living in our 

wonderful province of British Columbia - which any decent, principled, morally 
upright, ethically honest and caring physician having a conscience surely would do.  

2. Respect that honest scientists the world over have excoriated Health Canada’s so-
called Safety Code 6 for years - and continue to do so today, because of its obvious 
failings, namely:    
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a) It applies only to THERMAL radiation, and provides no protection against NON-
THERMAL radiation, especially low-level, pulsed non-thermal radiation (the kind 
emitted by today’s wireless devices (see list above); and,     

b) Its so-called radiation Exposure Limit ‘Guidelines’, like those of its equally corrupt 
partners in the WHO, ICNIRP, IEEE/FCC, are amongst the highest (most 
dangerous) in the world! For example, they are 100 times higher than those in 
Russia, China, Italy, Switzerland, etc.! Furthermore, the globally-respected 
BioInitiative 2007 Report, if adopted by Canada, would oblige Safety Code 6 to 
be reduced by 10,000 times!  And five years later, an updated BioInitiative 2012 
Report, if adopted by Canada, would oblige Safety Code 6 Exposure Limits to be 
reduced an unimaginable, seemingly preposterous 3-6 million times! 
www.bioiniative.org  

c) It does not recognize and therefore does not protect British Columbians from the 
electric and magnetic fields associated with household electricity, household 
appliances, etc. (see Power-line EMFs, above); 

d) It does not recognize and therefore does not protect British Columbians who 
might suffer from EHS (see electro-hypersensitivity, above).  

3. Realize that in 2011, the Council of Europe (47 countries, 800-million people), who 
historically had followed ICNIRP’s radiation guidelines (which are virtually identical to 
Safety Code 6), issued a Press Release on May 27th urging all its member countries 
to “reconsider” their reliance on ICNIRP and, instead, follow the radiation guidelines 
of the BioInitiative 2007 Report (referred to above).    

 
In addition to the BioInitiative 2012 Report, which covers radio frequency EMR, power-
line EMFs and EHS, I’d also encourage you to view the Seletun Scientific Panel 
Report of 2011 https://www.google.ca/webhp?sourceid=chrome-
instant&ion=1&espv=2&ie=UTF-8#q=the%20seletun%20scientific%20statement 
<https://www.google.ca/webhp?sourceid=chrome-instant&ion=1&espv=2&ie=UTF-
8#q=the%20seletun%20scientific%20statement>  
 
Other noteworthy facts of which you should be aware, if you aren’t already:  
1. In 2011, the American Academy of Environmental Medicine (AAEM) urged 

CPUC (California Public Utilities Commission) to impose a moratorium on Smart 
Meters.  

2. In 2012, the same AAEM formally stated that: “Government and industry arguments 
alleging the doubtful nature of the science on non-thermal effects of RF were not 
defensible. The newest studies show: genetic damage, reproductive defects, cancer, 
neurological degeneration and nervous system dysfunction, immune system 
dysfunction, etc.” http://www.globalresearch.ca/looming-health-crisis-wireless-technology-
and-the-toxification-of-america/31816    

3. In 2012, Fifty-four (54) experts from twenty (20) countries warned about the dangers 
of wireless devices such as Smart Meters; and  

4. Between 1993 and 2013, a total of eighty-one (81) governments and organizations 
banned or warned against wireless technology!  
<http://www.cellphonetaskforce.org/?page_id=128>  
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Again, on the premise that you will become British Columbia’s next PHO, please note 
that it is not obligatory for any province or territory in Canada to adhere to Safety Code 
6. Health Canada’s own website makes that perfectly clear!  British Columbia, like other 
jurisdictions, has the latitude and authority to establish whatever radiation Exposure 
Limits it deems necessary in order to protect its people. Look, for example, at what the 
City of Toronto has done. It is my understanding that they have obliged cell phone 
companies to reduce the effective radiated power of cell phone towers to levels that are 
100 times lower than those recommended by Safety Code 6!  
 
In closing, it is my earnest hope on behalf of all British Columbians – indeed, all people, 
flora and fauna everywhere - that once you succeed Dr. Kendall, you will see firsthand 
the naked corruption that is rife throughout Health Canada’s RPB and its colleagues in 
Industry Canada, the WHO, ICNIRP, IEEE/ICES and FCC. What you will see, in any 
honest person’s eyes, amounts to a crime against all of humanity!  Clearly governments 
(all levels) learned nothing from the tobacco, asbestos, and Thalidomide fiascos. But 
informed people everywhere know that today’s ubiquitous low-level, pulsed, non-
thermal radiation is far worse than anything in mankind’s history. Compounding things, 
radiation cannot be seen, smelled, heard, tasted or touched – yet it is everywhere! No 
one can escape it! Not even those promoting it or those forcing it upon a defenseless 
unsuspecting public! The frequencies used in today’s wireless devices penetrate all 
organs of the body as well as buildings and, in the case of some frequencies, even 
concrete! As happened with tobacco, people today can suffer from 2nd hand radiation – 
from nearby radiating devices.  
 
So, what is your decision to be, Dr. Henry? Will you choose the easy path, as did your 
predecessor? Or will you rise to the occasion, assert yourself, and become the first 
PHO in Canada to truly protect your constituents? Canadian Medical History will record 
whichever decision you make! Thank you for your time, doctor.   
 
Sincerely yours,  
Jerry Flynn 
 
 
James G. (“Jerry”) Flynn, Captain (Retired)  
5181 Gainsberg Road 
Bowser, BC 
V0R 1G0 
778 424-9609 
 
 
 
 
 


